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Chairman Kunze, Vice Chair Reineke, Ranking Member Antonio, and members of 

the Senate Transportation Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide 

testimony on House Bill 30 alongside my colleague, Representative Wiggam.  

 

As many of you know, my district is heavily populated by the Amish community, 

and though some parts of the county have installed extra pavement for Amish 

horse-drawn buggies to travel, there are still plenty of areas where buggies are 

required to share space on the roads with cars and other vehicles. Now it can be 

pleasant in the daytime to see a horse-drawn carriage out on the open country 

roads, but at night, it’s a different story. Imagine cruising down the road in the 

dusk of evening or in the early morning hours in the rain and all of a sudden 

without much warning you see a horse and buggy just a few yards in front of you. 

That can be just the kind of surprise that leads to a life-threatening collision, and 

unfortunately, this has happened far too often in Ohio, leaving me and my 

colleague, Representative Wiggam, searching for a solution.  

 

We believe the simple measures implemented by House Bill 30 would make a 

world of difference in ensuring the safety of Ohioans sharing the road with these 



much slower forms of transportation. If we can increase visibility of animal-drawn 

vehicles in all times of the day or night, drivers are much more likely to notice 

them from afar and to take the proper precautions to slow down as they pass by. 

This bill does not require any excessive regulation or undue burden upon members 

of the Amish community. It’s a quick, inexpensive, and easy fix to a big problem. 

For this reason, I urge you all to support this bill. 

 

Thank you, Chairman Kunze and members of the committee for your time. I would 

be happy to answer any questions you may have. 



 


